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*********************************************************************************** 

    We will enjoy our summer tradition of Lemonade on the Lawn (online) immediately following 

worship.  You are invited to bring your own lemonade or beverage of your choice and join others 

for conversation.    

     Gathering will be simple.  Along with the information regarding access to Sunday worship, you 

will receive the zoom link to gain entry to Lemonade on the Lawn. 

     We hope to see you following worship on Sundays! 

 

August 2020 

Dear Friends, 

     As August begins, I notice several markers in our church and in the world.  We are entering the fifth 

month of decreased activity and increased anxiety around the COVID-19 pandemic.  We are entering 

the third month since the death of George Floyd and a renewed awakening in our nation to the realities 

of systemic racism.  We are entering the third month of summer vacation for our students and teachers 

as they prepare to return to school, unsure of what that return will look like. 

     As we mark all of these significant things with anxiety and anticipation, I am also aware of another 

important marker for our congregation.  On August 15, 2002, Elizabeth McNair Ayscue began serving 

First Presbyterian Church as its pastor.  In those 18 years, the positive impacts of her ministry in this 

place have been noticeable.  The congregation has thrived, both in growth and in faithful discipleship. 

Compassionate care for our neighbors in Stanly County and around the world has become a cornerstone 

of life and ministry at First Presbyterian Church.  Faithful and creative worship has engaged many of 

you and drawn you into deeper connection with God.  You have been taught, visited, cared for, prayed 

for, and loved by Elizabeth.  You have grown in your love of God, love of one another, and love for 

Elizabeth.  Her ministry in this church has truly been a blessing for the congregation and, indeed, for 

Albemarle. 

     As we prepare for Elizabeth’s retirement at the end of August, I am incredibly thankful for the time 

that I have had with her as my colleague.  I encourage you to join me in celebrating her time in this 

place.  Thank God for the gift of her calling to First Presbyterian Church.  Thank her for all that she 

has done.  Wish her well as she moves into the next phase of her journey of discipleship.  As we prepare 

for this parting, the words of Philippians 1 ring in my mind: I thank God every time I remember you. 

Grace and Peace, 

Matt 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Sunday, August 2  Scripture Reading:  Matthew 8:31-39 

We will receive the Ten-Cents-A-Meal offering for hunger.  This offering 

supports feeding ministries in our community and throughout the 

presbytery of Charlotte. 
 

Sunday, August 9  Scripture Readings:  Genesis 37:1-4, 12-28 and Matthew 14:22-33 
 

Sunday, August 16 Matt and Elizabeth will preach together on the many facets of faithful 

discipleship. 
 

Sunday, August 23 Scripture Reading:  Matthew 16:13-20 

Claire Elizabeth Coman, daughter of Brittany (White) and Ryan Coman, 

will receive the Sacrament of Baptism.  We will celebrate the Sacrament 

of the Lord’s Supper, together at a table in our own homes.  Also, we will 

bless the backpack of students of all ages who are returning to school. 
 

Sunday, August 30 Scripture Reading:  Philippians 1:3-11 

We will receive the Faith on the Fifth offering.  This offering will be 

donated to Stanly Community Christian Ministry for assistance with 

summer power bills. 

*********************************************************************************** 

 First Presbyterian Church Storytime for Children 
 

Tuesdays at 1:00 p.m. for Preschoolers via YouTube livestream video 

Each Tuesday Matt or Elizabeth will livestream a video reading a children’s Bible 
story.  To access the video, click on the link from the weekly update email or go to 
the First Presbyterian Church website (www.fpcalbemarle.org) and click on the 
Storytime banner. 

*********************************************************************************** 

 Morning Prayer on Mondays and Wednesdays at 10:00 a.m. on Zoom 
Members of FPC have been gathering on Zoom each Monday and Wednesday morning 
to share joys and concerns, to pray, and to spend time together.  This has become an 
important way to see and speak with one another.  We invite you to join us in these 
regular meetings.  See your weekly email update for the link to join us on Zoom. 

*********************************************************************************** 

!!! It’s Back…Beginning August 6 !!! 

Bible Study and Conversation 

Thursdays from 4:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m. via Zoom 
Join Catherine and Matt Moeller for fellowship and biblical reflection.  The material for this online discussion 

will be selected devotionals that our congregational members have written over the last few months.  Each 

Monday, you will receive an email with the selected devotional for the week.  Discussion will focus on the 

significance and application of the scripture.  Topics will include how this challenging time impacts our faith, 

our spiritual gifts, our compassion, and our charity.  This should be a great opportunity for Bible study and 

connecting with a cross-section of our church family.  If you need help with Zoom, contact the church office 

(704-982-2722).  Please email Matt Drumheller (mdrumheller@fpcalbemarle.org) or Catherine Moeller 

(mattandcatherine@hotmail.com) to say you are interested or need more information.  Please join us! 
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Presbytery of Charlotte 

Legacy Award 

Congratulations to Dr. Bill Jolly 
 

     The Presbytery of Charlotte recently announced its 2020 Legacy 

Award winners, and our Bill Jolly was one of those who was 

honored.  The Legacy Award honors senior adults who actively live 

out their faith to the church and community in ways that bear 

witness to Christ.  These people serve as role models to 

other generations, and their own, and demonstrate how to live fully 

in their later years. 

     For more than fifty years, Dr. Jolly has consistently and ably led and served at First 

Presbyterian Church.  Having served numerous terms on Session, Bill has met every 

challenge with wisdom and knowledge, navigating difficult circumstances, and working 

with others for consensus.   Most recently, he chaired the committee that established the 

Columbarium, housed in the chapel.   As unofficial historian, Dr. Jolly has the uncanny 

ability to remember details of every major decision made in the life of the church and has 

led the church at many pivotal moments.   He is a perennially popular Sunday School 

teacher, whose wealth of knowledge of the scriptures and church history, enhance the 

learning experience.   

     His nomination for the Legacy Award concludes with these words: 

Dr. Jolly continues to bear witness to the good news of Jesus Christ in 

his love for his community, his family, and his church.  He is a shining 

example of service to the church.   His legacy to First Presbyterian 

Church is one of calm, passionate, dedicated service to the church of 

Jesus Christ. 

     His is a remarkable legacy!   Congratulations to Dr. Bill Jolly. 

 



STEWARDSHIP AND SUCH…JUNE 2020 FINANCIAL REPORT 

GENERAL FUND 
Actual:    Year to Date   Budget-to-Date 
Total Income Received:  241,394.00  279,180.00 
Total Expenses:  205,726.00  289,884.00 
(Shortage)/Surplus                      35,668.00                                     ( 10,704.00) 
 

GENERAL FUND BUDGET 2020 
Pledges:   512,746 
Total Income:   561,860 
Total Expenses:  561,860   
Weekly Amount Needed to Keep Commitments:  $10,805              We are behind $2,285 in pledges.                 
Average Weekly Amount Received in June:  $7,229                          Ten-Cents-A-Meal for June: $387.00 

*********************************************************************************** 
 

Thanks to Jim Hesley, John Howell, and Lee McManus for their help re-setting the 

chapel. 

 

Thanks to Linda Anderson for organizing cabinets in the childcare area. 

 

Thanks to Frankie Palmer for helping in the church office. 
 

 

*********************************************************************************** 

Ten-Cents-A-Meal 
We will receive the Ten-Cents-A-Meal offering for hunger on August 2.  This monthly offering 

is used by the Presbytery of Charlotte to fund hunger programs and agencies (including 

SCCM) throughout the presbytery.  We received a total of $387.00 for Ten-Cents-A-Meal for 

June 2020. 

*********************************************************************************** 

 
Rally  Day 2020 

Church Parking Lot Drive-Thru Event 
Sunday, September 13 at 9:30 a.m.  

The Christian Education Committee would love for you to join us for a drive-thru event in 
the parking lot for a morning of food, fun, and fellowship as we kick-off the new year in 
Christian Education.  This is an intergenerational event and all ages are invited!  Come to 
the drive-thru event, and we will send you home with food, activities, and information!  We 
will post videos for you to watch at home about all the classes available this year as we move 
ONWARD WITH FAITH AND HOPE! 



 
Minister’s Discretionary Fund: 

In memory of Dr. Francis W. Green, given by Mr. & Mrs. Nathan Sanges. 

 

Scholarship Endowment: 

In memory of Dr. Francis W. Green, given by Mr. & Mrs. John Hahn. 

In memory of Cam Rogers, given by Mr. & Mrs. John Hahn. 

In memory of Jo Hatley, given by Mr. & Mrs. Keith Wolf. 

In memory of William “Bill” Yeskie, given by Mr. & Mrs. Keith Wolf. 

 

SYMPATHY 

To Bill and Nancy Jolly upon the death of Bill’s brother, Ken, on July 25. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

To Adrienne and Jackson Boone upon the birth of their son, George Stone Boone, on July 11.  Proud grandparents are Jane 

and Brad Boone. 
 

To Lauren & Johnny Howell upon the birth of their son, Jack Shaw Howell, on July 25.  Proud grandparents are Robin 

and John Howell. 

*********************************************************************************** 
Banks Garrison is receiving inpatient rehab at Pruitt Health in Harrisburg, North Carolina.  His mailing address is: 

Banks Garrison 

c/o Pruitt Health 

6300 Roberta Road 

Harrisburg, North Carolina  28075 

*********************************************************************************** 
New Address 

Kim & Jeff Robertson 

855 Twin Cedars Road 

Rock Spring, GA  30739 

************************************************************************************************* 

October Presbytery Meeting 

First Presbyterian Church was scheduled to host the Presbytery of Charlotte’s stated meeting on October 27.  Due to 

COVID-19 concerns, presbytery leadership is reasonably certain that this meeting will need to take place online through 

Zoom.  Because of this, our church will not be responsible for its regular hosting duties.  We hope to reschedule this 

meeting for some time in the near future. 

*********************************************************************************** 
I hope everyone has had a great summer and is ready to get back to school, 
whatever that may look like!  Youth will continue its programming virtually 
during the month of August.  Our top priority is everyone’s safety, and we 
hope to see your faces on screen!  Check our Instagram page 
(@fpcalbemarleyouth) for more information. 

August 12th - Virtual Game Night 
August 23rd - Virtual Youth Kickoff 
August 30th - Virtual Youth Group 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

August Birthday 
16- Kimbal Chapman 

 



 

 

 

 
Do you ever see a name on the prayer list and think, Now who is that? Or forget what the 
relationship is?  You are not alone as many folks have asked for help with this.  The Prayer 
List Connection will refresh all our memories.  Folks with chronic needs will be listed for a 
month in the bulletin.  Following that month, we will keep them on the newsletter’s Prayer 
List Connection for as long as we are requested to do so.  Critical prayer concerns will be 
added weekly to the prayer list in the bulletin. 

 
Friends of the Congregation: 
Brinn Andrew, daughter of Kellie & Jason Andrew. 
David Bailiff, friend of Debbie Hahn; kidney transplant complications. 
Dale Benson, brother of Ann Crutchfield. 
Ted Biggers, friend of Martha Sue Hall & Dan Samples. 
Tom Bonekemper, cousin of Linda Anderson; pancreatic cancer. 
Margaret Brooks, friend of Debbie Hahn. 
Joan Bunn, friend of Gina Martin; health concerns. 
Debbie Gabriel, sister of Gayle Russell; breast cancer. 
Calvin Hall, friend of Ruth Goodwin; kidney cancer – physical therapy for stroke. 
Sean Hickey, brother-in-law of Lori Ivey; colon cancer. 
Catherine Johnson, niece of Elizabeth Wilson; diagnosed with breast cancer. 
Denise LaBoube, half-sister of Martha White; diagnosed with brain cancer-Astrocytoma. 
Junior Lambert, uncle of Danny Lambert; stage 4 lung cancer. 
Molly Amelia Lowder, continuing health concerns. 
Maddie McRae, daughter of Renee & Keith McRae; diagnosis & treatment for a brain tumor. 
Bryanna Medlin, Hodgkins Lymphoma. 
Bern Morehead, III, son of Sally Pleasant & Dr. Bernard “Bernie” Morehead; diagnosed with brain tumor. 
James Nunn, 19 year old nephew of Billie Jean Snuggs; hospitalized following surgery on optic nerve. 
Sally Ormand, friend of Ruth Goodwin; cancer treatment. 
Alan Phillips, brother-in-law of Billie Jean & Lee Snuggs; radiation treatment at Duke for brain tumor. 
Judy Portner, sister of Billie Jean Snuggs; stage 4 brain tumor (Glioblastoma). 
Mark Rodgers, son of Laura and Tim Rodgers; recovering from surgery related to Ewing’s sarcoma. 
David Sanges, brother of Nathan Sanges.   
Jane Scheer, spouse of Stan Scheer; Spring Arbor. 
Betty Stancik, sister of Bill Hall; continuing health concerns. 
Garin Stepp, Duchenne Muscular Dystrophy. 
Judy Toney, sister of Jim Hesley; chemotherapy treatment for breast cancer. 
Sally Warburton, friend of Debbie & John Hahn. 
Jason Washburn, friend of Jessica & John Palmer; pancreatic cancer. 
Yoder Whitley. 
 

Members of the Congregation: 
Banks Garrison. 
Don Joines. 
Jane Pickler. 
Jean Rabe. 
Linda Richards. 
Pete Smith.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

01- Michelle Cumming 15- Sheryl Stewart 
 Emmett Minkler 16- Kimbal Chapman 
 Madelyn Taylor 17- Elaine Coats 

 03- John McIntyre 18- Sarah Michael 

 04- Terrie Holshouser  Brett Richards 

 05- Caroline McLeod 19- Mark Andrew 

 07- Greg Lisk  Don Joines 

   Keith Wolf 20- Jack Boling 

 08- Leslie Carter  Doris Forte 

   Martha Sue Hall  Frankie Palmer 

   Mellanie Hendrix 21- Lainie Lentz 

 09- Hugh Wainwright 22- Colette Johnston 

 10- Judy Murrell 24- Adrienne Averette 

 11- Kevin Averette 29- Bede Karr 

 12- Banks Garrison  Melissa Lemons 

 13- Dan Samples 30- Myra Land 

 14- Salem Taylor 31- Heather Kilde 
  

   

 
06- Gus & Pam Holbrook 18- Lee & Billie Jean Snuggs 

11- Bob & Debby Johnston 20- Chris & Anissa Chapman 

13- Tommy & Judy Murrell 23- Ben & Liz Jolly 

15- Bubba & Jennifer Hesley  Bill & Jane Pickler 

17- Paul & Karen Hinkle 25- John & Robin Howell 

 Craig Minkler & Mary Lane 26- John & Angie Earnhardt 

 Roger & Gina Martin 28- Stephan & Leslie Kinley 

  

 



 

   The 2020-2021 school year will be here soon and school supplies are in stores ready for purchase.  

Please take the list below and begin shopping for much needed supplies for our partner school, Central 

Elementary.   

     ON THURSDAY, AUGUST 6, BRING YOUR DONATION OF SCHOOL SUPPLIES TO THE 

CHURCH AND DROP-OFF AT THE ELEVATOR (BACK PARKING LOT).  A TEAM OF 

PEOPLE WILL CHECK ON SUPPLIES THROUGHOUT THE DAY TO TAKE INTO THE 

CHURCH. 

Student Supplies 

Crayons – 8, 16, or 24 count Crayola brand only 

Glue Sticks 

#2 Pencils 

#2 Beginner Jumbo Pencils (for Kindergarten students) 

Composition Hard Cover Wide-Ruled books (not spiral bound) 

Scissors (child & youth sizes) 

Pink Pearl Eraser 

Card Stock Paper 

Dry Erase Markers (small size) 

Notebook Paper (wide-ruled & regular-ruled) 

Small Zipper Pencil Pouch or Pencil Box 

Dividers with pockets 

Plain Solid 2-pocket folders 

Pocket folders with prongs 

2” 3-ring binders 

Pencil top erasers 

Highlighters (packs) 

Colored Pencils 

Colored Paper 

3x5 index cards 

Ear Buds 

Ear Phones 

Small Pencil Sharpener 

Sticky Notes 
 

Classroom Supplies Needed Include: 

Lysol or Clorox Wipes, Kleenex, Baby Wipes, Hand Sanitizer, Paper Towels, Band-aids, and  

Ziplock Sandwich Bags (Quart and Gallon) 

 

 

 

Central Elementary School Supplies List 



 
 

 

BACK TO SCHOOL LUNCHEON FOR CENTRAL SCHOOL 

TEACHERS & STAFF 
 

BOXED LUNCH DONATIONS TO BE RECEIVED ON MONDAY, AUGUST 10 

Boxed lunch items needed: 

40 Chicken Salad Sandwiches – already made 

40 Pimento Cheese Sandwiches – already made 

4 Big Plastic Tubs of Salad 

2 Bags of Romaine Salad 

5 Containers of Grape Tomatoes 

2 Bags of Shredded Carrots 

6 Large Seedless Cucumbers 

2 Bottles of Ranch Dressing 

2 Bottles of Italian Dressing 

2 Bottles of Vinaigrette Dressing 

8 Pasta Salads to serve 10 people – Meatless 

Dessert – 6 Pound Cakes with No Icing 

If you would like to donate, contact Anne Montgomery (johnandannemontgomery@yahoo.com or 704-982-7823). 

WE WILL DELIVER LUNCH TO THE CENTRAL SCHOOL TEACHERS & STAFF  

ON TUESDAY, AUGUST 11. 

Help is needed on Monday, August 10 and Tuesday morning, August 11 to assemble lunch boxes.  If you can help either 

or both of the days, contact Ruth Cotton (704-942-1381 or hugawolf@hotmail.com). 

 

     Thank you to all who dropped off items to share with their 
neighbors in need.  It was a great success and we were able to 
deliver almost 700 lbs. of toiletries, paper products, laundry 
detergents, and canned foods to SCCM.  It was wonderful seeing 
church folks and chatting for a few minutes. 
     A special thank you to the following who helped with unloading 
cars: Linda Anderson, Elizabeth Ayscue, Skeet Ayscue, Matt 
Drumheller, Bob Johnston, and Debby Johnston. 

It certainly was a beautiful day in our neighborhood! 
 

mailto:hugawolf@hotmail.com


It’s an 

 
Pop-up 

How to Boil & Peel a 

Perfect Egg Every Time! 

Tuesday, August 18 10:00 a.m. via Zoom with Jane 
We will gather on Zoom to learn how to boil the perfect egg and share our favorite deviled egg 

recipes!  Contact Jane (call/text 704-438-3358 or jsnyder@fpcalbemarle.org) to RSVP and she will 

send you the Zoom link. 

*********************************************************************************** 

Save the Date 

Back-to-School Blessing of the Backpacks 

Sunday, August 23 during worship 

AND 

Drive-thru on Sunday, August 23 from 11:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 
The Blessing of the Backpacks will take place in worship on Sunday, August 23.  Students 
of all ages are invited to bring their backpack to online worship and participate in this 

ritual as they return to school.  Then drive-thru the parking lot at church on Sunday, August 23 (same day) from 
11:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. to receive a special gift and to see and speak with your pastors, Matt and Elizabeth. 

*********************************************************************************** 

Book Conversation on Monday, August 24 at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom 

The Book:  Holding Onto Nothing by Elizabeth Chiles Shelburne 
     Described as a resonant song of the south, this novel describes the mistake that binds Lucy Kilgore 

to the town’s least admired resident, Jeptha Taylor.  Together, they forge a path forward which is 

paved with gut and grace.   

     Books are available from Amazon or your favorite bookseller. 

*********************************************************************************** 

EDUCATION & CONVERSATION ON THE DOCUMENTARY 
RACE:  THE POWER OF AN ILLUSION 

AVAILABLE FOR $5.00 THROUGH VIMEO 
ZOOM DISCUSSION ON TUESDAY, AUGUST 25 AT 7:00 P.M. 

     Our congregation, along with many others, is continuing a challenging journey of 
educating ourselves about systemic racism in America.  Members of the church have been 
gathering on Zoom to explore how we benefit from or are affected by systems of privilege, 
and how we might bring about a kingdom-oriented world in which, we are all one in Christ 
(Galatians 3:28).   
     In August, we will be watching a documentary called Race: The Power of an Illusion.  

This documentary consists of three hour-long segments examining the biological and social realities of race.  You can watch 
this series for $5.00 through Vimeo (an online video streaming service).  Go to https://vimeo.com/ondemand/race to 
stream the documentary.  Please join us via Zoom on August 25 at 7:00 p.m. to discuss this documentary.  Contact the 
church office (704-982-2722 or mdrumheller@fpcalbemarle.org) for the Zoom information. 

Education  

& 

Conversation 

 

mailto:jsnyder@fpcalbemarle.org
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First Family Meal Pick-up or Delivery is on Wednesday, September 2!  Unfortunately, we are still unable 

to gather together for First Family in September.  If you would like a First Family meal, please RSVP by 

Monday, August 31 at 2:00 p.m., and we will have your meal ready for pick-up or delivery on Wednesday, 

September 2 between 5:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m.  For your safety, kitchen staff will wear masks and gloves while  

preparing your plates.  
 

Menu:   

Boston Butt, Macaroni and Cheese, Green Beans, Fruit Kabob,  

Homemade Rolls, Sweet Potato Cake, Pound Cake and Brownies 
 

Suggested Donation: $5 per person....Maximum of $15 per family. 

Please come with correct change or a check written to First Presbyterian Church. 
 

All we need you to do is: 

call Anne Montgomery at 704-982-7823 or email Anne at johnandannemontgomery@yahoo.com 

and let her know how many plates you need, 

if you would like sweet potato cake, pound cake or brownies for each meal 

and 

if it will be a pickup or delivery (include address and any special instructions). 
 

Though we will not share the meal at the same table, we will delight in the opportunity to share the same 

meal at our own tables.  A prayer and table ritual will be included for each household.  Sharing the meal 

and the ritual will bind us together as the one body of Christ. 

*********************************************************************************** 

Save the Date… Sunday, October 25 
Kirkin’ o’ Tartans & Scottish Communion 

The Kirkin’ o’ Tartans and Scottish Communion will be held on Reformation Sunday, 
October 25.  Whether in person or online, plan to share in this occasion as we celebrate 
the Reformation. 
*********************************************************************************** 

Church Website Address & Staff Email Addresses 
Church Website Address: www.fpcalbemarle.org Pam Knighten: pknighten@fpcalbemarle.org 
Church Email Address: klambert@fpcalbemarle.org Kyle Lambert: klambert@fpcalbemarle.org 
Elizabeth Ayscue: eayscue@fpcalbemarle.org Stan Scheer: sscheer@fpcalbemarle.org 
Matt Drumheller: mdrumheller@fpcalbemarle.org Jane Snyder: jsnyder@fpcalbemarle.org 
Dorothy Hart:   dhart@fpcalbemarle.org 

*********************************************************************************** 

All members of the church staff are working at home 

unless it is necessary for them to be at church. 

The church's answering machine is being checked 

periodically; however, in case of an emergency, please contact 

Elizabeth (704.985.2945) or Matt (540.449.5319) directly.    
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Sunday, August 2 

Ten-Cents-A-Meal Offering for Hunger 

  10:00 am  Online Worship followed by Lemonade on the Lawn 

  via Zoom 

Monday, August 3 

  10:00 am Morning Prayer via Zoom 

Tuesday, August 4 

    1:00 pm Online Story Time (Preschoolers) 

Wednesday, August 5 

    6:45 am Men’s Prayer Breakfast Zoom Meeting 

  10:00 am Morning Prayer via Zoom 

Thursday, August 6 

Bring school supplies for Central School students to the church 

(place outside the elevator –back parking lot) 

    4:00 pm-5:00 pm  Zoom Bible Study with Catherine & Matt 

Moeller 

Sunday, August 9 

    9:00 am  Diaconate Meeting via Zoom 

  10:00 am  Online Worship followed by Lemonade on the Lawn 

   via Zoom 

Monday, August 10 

Donations for the Central School Teachers & Staff Luncheon  

to be received and assembly of boxed lunches 

  10:00 am Morning Prayer via Zoom 

Tuesday, August 11 

Assemble boxed lunches for Central School & deliver to the school  

at Noon 

    1:00 pm Online Story Time (Preschoolers) 

Wednesday, August 12 

Youth Group Virtual Game Night 

    6:45 am Men’s Prayer Breakfast Zoom Meeting 

  10:00 am Morning Prayer via Zoom 

Thursday, August 13 

    4:00 pm-5:00 pm  Zoom Bible Study with Catherine & Matt 

Moeller 

Saturday, August 15 

    9:30 am Charlotte Presbytery Meeting via Zoom 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
September Newsletter Deadline… 

Tuesday, August 18 
Early submissions are always welcome! 

If you type your items in Microsoft Word, 
please email them as an attachment to: 

pknighten@fpcalbemarle.org 

 

Sunday, August 16 

    8:30 am  Session Meeting via Zoom 

  10:00 am  Online Worship followed by Lemonade on the Lawn 

via Zoom 

Monday, August 17 

  10:00 am Morning Prayer via Zoom 

Tuesday, August 18 

 10:00 am  Eggcellent Pop-Up with Jane Snyder via Zoom 

 12:00 pm September Newsletter Deadline 

    1:00 pm Online Story Time (Preschoolers) 

Wednesday, August 19 

    6:45 am Men’s Prayer Breakfast Zoom Meeting 

  10:00 am Morning Prayer via Zoom 

Thursday, August 20 

    4:00 pm-5:00 pm  Zoom Bible Study with Catherine & Matt 

Moeller 

Sunday, August 23 

The Sacrament of the Lord’s Supper/The Sacrament of Baptism 

Blessing of the Backpacks 

Virtual Youth Kickoff 

  10:00 am  Online Worship followed by Lemonade on the Lawn 

via Zoom 

    11:30 am-12:30 pm  Drive-thru Back-to-School Blessing of the 

Backpacks 

Monday, August 24 

  10:00 am Morning Prayer via Zoom 

    7:00 pm Book Conversation via Zoom 

Tuesday, August 25 

    1:00 pm Online Story Time (Preschoolers) 

    7:00 pm Education & Conversation Discussion via Zoom 

Wednesday, August 26 

    6:45 am Men’s Prayer Breakfast Zoom Meeting 

  10:00 am Morning Prayer via Zoom 

Thursday, August 27 

    4:00 pm-5:00 pm  Zoom Bible Study with Catherine & Matt 

Moeller 

Sunday, August 30 

Faith on the Fifth Offering for SCCM Cooling Assistance Fund 

Virtual Youth Group 

  10:00 am  Online Worship followed by Lemonade on the Lawn 

via Zoom 

Monday, August 31 

  10:00 am Morning Prayer via Zoom 

    2:00 pm     Deadline to sign-up for First Family Meal  

(see details in the newsletter) 

 

 

 

 

Watch  

 
your email for  

additions and changes 
 to this schedule. 


